Clive House 70 Petty France London SW1H 9EX T 0300 123 1231

Textphone 0161 618 8524
enquiries@ofsted.gov.uk
www.gov.uk/ofsted



17 February 2020

Mr Andrew Dickinson Headteacher Uplands Manor Primary School Addenbrooke Road Smethwick B67 6HT

Amanda Spielman Her Majesty's Chief Inspector

Our ref: 435870

Dear Mr. Dickinson

I am writing following your recent section 5 inspection. Although your school was judged to require improvement overall, I was pleased to see that your leadership and management were judged to be good.

I am delighted to read that you and your leadership team are making improvements to all aspects of the curriculum, which is helping to better prepare pupils for their future education. I am particularly pleased to note that the teaching of early reading has improved. It is reassuring that your pupils feel safe and know that staff care about them. Although there is still more work to be done to overcome some of the inconsistent practice from the past, the school's motto of 'Working together to achieve success' is clearly helping to drive improvement. Reading the inspection report, I can see that this is exactly what you and your team are doing.

I know that you and your team will be continuing your good work. I hope this will be reflected in your next inspection outcome, probably in two years' time or so.

In the meantime, I have asked Lorna Fitzjohn HMI, Regional Director, West Midlands, and her Senior HMI to be available if you wish to discuss your progress.

Yours sincerely

Amanda Spielman

Her Majesty's Chief Inspector

Amanda Spielman